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EASD RAMÓN FALCÓN

INSTITUTION NAME AND ADDRESS

ESCOLA  DE  ARTE  E  SUPERIOR  DE  DESEÑO  Ramón  Falcón (EASD  Ramón
Falcón)

Address: Paseo dos Estudantes, 31. 27002 – Lugo (SPAIN)
Phone nr: +34 982220790/+34 982 220792
E-mail: escola.arte.ramon.falcon@gmail.com

ERASMUS CODE

E LUGO07

ACADEMIC CALENDAR

- Annual courses begin on the first week of September and end last
week of June, subject to change following educative administration
orders (for year 2023-24, all studies begin on September, 7th 2023
and will end on June, 28th 2024)

- DEADLINES FOR APPLYING:

* Autumn Semester: 31st May
* Spring Semester: 30th November

Check if your home university/institution has an inter-
institutional agreement signed with our center. If so, you should 
contact your Erasmus Coordinator to begin the procedures.

If your university/institution of origin does not have a signed 
inter-institutional agreement, interested students must contact 
their Erasmus coordinator to begin processing the aforementioned 
agreement.

For more information:María Vázquez (mvazquez@escoladeartelugo.com)

mailto:escola.arte.ramon.falcon@gmail.com


- For ERASMUS students there will be special arrangements in order
to allow them to incorporate to the classes in September or in
February  (if  they  wish  to  spend  only  a  semester)  and  to
certificate their attendance and results of every discipline they
are inscribed in. Students can also attend the complete year if
they wish so and the sending institution allows them to do it.

LANGUAGE REQUIREMENTS

- English B2
- Spanish B1
- Portuguese B1

All classes are taught in Spanish but there will be the necessary
arrangements for foreign students to attend. The School has an
English Language assistant for some studies (Photography and 
Serigraphy). Nevertheless she/he will be at the foreign students´
disposal for any questions and trouble-solving.

Spanish B1 level is enough to access to all the studies as it is
Portuguese  B1  level,  since  Galician  (the  official  language
together  with  Spanish  in  our  School)  is  very  similar  to
Portuguese.

ACADEMIC OFFER FOR INCOMING STUDENTS (PROFESSIONAL STUDIES – 2
YEARS)

1. - PRINTMAKING

1st Year EQUIVALENT 
ECTS/YEAR

ECTS/SEMESTER

- History of Printmaking 4 2

- Theory of Image 4 2

- Graphic Expression Techniques for
Printmaking

15 7

- Printmaking Projects 12 6



- Printmaking workshop 22 11

2nd Year

- Book design 7 3

- Industrial Graphic Techniques 7 3

- Litography Workshop 12 6

- Serigraphy Workshop 12 6

- Training and Employment Formation 4 2

- Internship

- Final Project

Those students who would like to attend these courses will be
certified for the 30 ECTS necessary for an Erasmus+ mobility, duly
endorsed by the educative authorities and the School direction.

2. - PHOTOGRAPHY

DISCIPLINES ETCS
CREDITS/

YEAR

ECTS
CREDITS/
SEMESTER

1st year
- Basics of Visual Representation 8 4

- Theory of Image 4 2

- History of Photography 4 2

- Digital Technology 8 4

- Photographic Technique I 10 5

- Photography Projects I 18 9

- Audiovisual Language and Technology 8 4

2nd year
- Theory of Photography 8 4

- Photographic Technique II 8 4

- Photography Projects 8 4

- Audiovisual Language and Technology II 8 4

- Integrated Photographic Project 18 9

- Training and Employment Formation 4 2



3. - CERAMICS

DISCIPLINES
ECTS
CREDITS/YEAR

ECTS
CREDITS/
SEMESTER

- Technical Drawing 6 3

- Volume 6 3

- History of Ceramics 5 2

- Materials and Technology: Ceramics 7 3

- Digital Technology 5 2

- Ceramics Workshop 26 13

- Artistic Drawing 6 3

2nd year
- Artistic Ceramics Projects 10 5

- Ceramic Workshop 18 9

- Integrated Project 12 6

- Training and Employment Formation 4 2

ACADEMIC OFFER FOR INCOMING STUDENTS (UNDERGRADUATE STUDIES – 4
YEARS)

You can check the academic offer for the undergraduate studies in
our school clicking on the following links:

- GRAPHIC DESIGN: https://escoladeartelugo.com/diseno-grafico-lugo/

- INTERIOR DESIGN: https://escoladeartelugo.com/titulo-superior-de-deseno-de-interiores/

IMPORTANT NOTE: In the case of Prefessional Studies and as the
courses begin in September, it is advisable to join the classes
the  first  semester  if  the  student  has  no  previous  technical
formation. Nevertheless all students are welcome to the School in
any semester. 

https://escoladeartelugo.com/titulo-superior-de-deseno-de-interiores/
https://escoladeartelugo.com/diseno-grafico-lugo/


CERTIFICATION AND GRADING

The Erasmus+ students will have their studies certificated at the 
end of the semester together with the rest of the students.

Under 5…………………….Not passed

5-6,99……………………..Passed/Sufficient/C

7-8,50……………………..Very Good/B

8,50-9,50……………….Excellent/A

9,50-10…………………..Honours A+

The School will issue an offcial certificate for the Erasmus+ 
students with the disciplines in which they were inscribed and the
grading.

VISA

You can check all the items related to the entry in the country 
and visa procedures in this page of the Spanish Ministry of 
Interior: https://www.interior.gob.es/opencms/es/servicios-al-
ciudadano/tramites-y-gestiones/extranjeria/control-de-fronteras/
entrada-en-espana/

HEALTH INSURANCE

All students under 28 are covered with a general health insurance 
(http://www.edu.xunta.gal/centros/iessantomefreixeiro/system/files
/SEGURO+ESCOLAR.pdf). Furthermore, the EASD Ramón Falcón has a 
private health insurance for all its students, regardless their 
age.

http://www.edu.xunta.gal/centros/iessantomefreixeiro/system/files/SEGURO+ESCOLAR.pdf
http://www.edu.xunta.gal/centros/iessantomefreixeiro/system/files/SEGURO+ESCOLAR.pdf
https://www.interior.gob.es/opencms/es/servicios-al-ciudadano/tramites-y-gestiones/extranjeria/control-de-fronteras/entrada-en-espana/
https://www.interior.gob.es/opencms/es/servicios-al-ciudadano/tramites-y-gestiones/extranjeria/control-de-fronteras/entrada-en-espana/
https://www.interior.gob.es/opencms/es/servicios-al-ciudadano/tramites-y-gestiones/extranjeria/control-de-fronteras/entrada-en-espana/


ACCOMMODATION

The city of Lugo is located 100 km from Santiago de Compostela, 
100 km from A Coruña and 187 km from Vigo.These three cities have 
international airports.It is also located 100 km from Ourense, a 
city that has a high-speed train connection with Madrid.

1. –Room rental: a room in a shared apartment (they can be 
students or temporary workers).You can 
contact :pepefontal@edu.xunta.es

Offers for shared flats can also be found on the notice board of 
the School itself or on those of the Faculties of the University 
of Santiago de Compostela in Lugo.

2. – Tourist apartments:

– https://ciudaddelugo.com (Near the school)

3. – University residences:

– 
https://micapusresidencias.com/residencias-universitarias-lugo/mic
apus-lugo/ (they have the option of short stays)

– https://residenciapontevella.com/hostal-lugo.asp

– https://www.hostalbrios.com

DOCUMENTS DOWNLOADS

Incoming Students documents download:

Learning Agreement

https://escoladeartelugo.com/wp-content/uploads/2024/01/Learningagreement.docx
https://micapusresidencias.com/residencias-universitarias-lugo/micapus-lugo/
https://micapusresidencias.com/residencias-universitarias-lugo/micapus-lugo/
https://ciudaddelugo.com/
https://residenciapontevella.com/hostal-lugo.asp
mailto:pepefontal@edu.xunta.es
https://www.hostalbrios.com/
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